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Serving Those Who
Served

The Official Newsletter of the Kentucky Department of
Veterans Affairs

Vol.2, No.1
January 2023

In this month's issue...
- New 2023 VA Compensation Rates
- VA Benefits Updates
- Latest PACT ACT Information
- KDVA News and Events
- 2022 KDVA Year In Review
- KDVA Outreach
- Commissioner's Message
- Much, much, more....

Latest VA News and Updates
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VA Compensation Rates Fiscal Year 2023
This information has been checked; but, it might contain errors. Only compensation rates
have been posted on the VA website.
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This information has been checked but it might contain errors. If you notice any, please
notify Brian Bowman via email Brian.Bowman@ky.gov
Only the New Compensation Rates are on the VA Website. Each $$ amount is increased
by some change (i.e. 10% is actually $165.92). I have left off the pennies.
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Veterans Affairs Life Insurance (VALife) is launching on Jan. 1, 2023, as a new
guaranteed acceptance whole life insurance program for service-connected
Veterans. Those currently enrolled in Service-Disabled Veterans Life Insurance (S-
DVI) may keep their coverage or switch to VALife.

Supplement Your Pension with Aid and
Attendance

Did you know that VA’s Aid and Attention and Household benefits can increase your
pension payments to support the additional care you need? If you need help with
daily activities, or if you are housebound, you may qualify for an increased VA
pension to help pay for in-home care, assisted living, or a nursing home.

Raising Your VA Compensation Rates
As the cost of living goes up, VA ensures that your benefit rates do too! Starting
Jan. 1, 2023, all compensation benefit rates have increased by 8.7% to match
adjustments made to Social Security benefits. This increase impacts disability
benefits, clothing allowance, dependency and indemnity compensation (DIC), as
well as other VA assistance programs. If you receive VA compensation benefits,
learn your new rates today.

https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F240363&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F240364&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
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Latest in PACT Act News--Important
Information on PACT Act

SECVA McDonough remarks at PACT Act Week of Action
By:VA Secretary Denis McDonough

On Friday, Dec. 16, 2022, VA Secretary Denis McDonough spoke at the PACT Act
Week of Action at the Maj. Joseph R. “Beau” Biden III National Guard/Reserve
Center. The following are his remarks from the event.

General Berry, thanks for the warm welcome, and for your three
decades of service and leadership. The Delaware Guard’s been
defending our freedom since long before our founding — whenever
and wherever the country needs them.
We all saw that kind of devotion in the actions of Tech Sergeant Matt
Keefer — recognized last Friday with the Distinguished Flying Cross
for his heroism in Afghanistan, responding to the tragedy at the Karzai
International Airport a year ago August. And you’re sending the 160th
Engineer Company down-range come January. May God bless ’em
and keep them safe.
It’s an honor to be here at one of the last of the 100-plus events VA’s
hosting during this PACT Act Week of Action. To our Vets, their family
members, caregivers, and survivors — we’re forever in your debt, and
we’re fighting like hell to serve you as well as you have served us. We
won’t settle for anything less.
And thanks to the PACT Act that President Biden signed into law on
August 10th, VA has expanded health care and benefits for millions of
Vets and their survivors — including many of you here, today. If you or
a loved one served in the Vietnam era, the Gulf War era or the Post-
9/11 era, you may be eligible for new or increased care and benefits
because of the PACT Act.
And here’s what you need to know.
First, apply for your benefits and care right now. If you’re enrolled in VA
care, get a quick and easy toxic exposure screening. If you’re not
enrolled, get enrolled. If you haven’t yet applied for your PACT Act
benefits, apply. You can do all that here, today, or you can call the
Delaware Office of Veterans Services at 302-739-2792, or make an
appointment with the VBA Regional Office at 302-994-2511, extension
4845.
Second, VA will begin processing most PACT Act-related benefits
claims on January 1st, the earliest date possible. And if you apply for

PACT Act-related benefits before August 10th of next year, then your

https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F240365&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F240366&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F240367&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
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benefits will be backdated to August 10, 2022, the day President Biden
signed the bill into law. So, get your claims in as soon as you can.
Third, I hear some Veterans are worried that applying for PACT Act
benefits will impact their current benefits. The truth is, with the PACT
Act, you’re 32 times more likely to have your benefits increase, or stay
the same, than to see a decrease.
Fourth, there are people out there who will try to convince you that you
need to pay someone or use a lawyer to apply for VA benefits. Not
true. Applying for your PACT Act benefits is free, and easy, by working
directly with VA, or a Veteran Service Organization.
And fifth, you can learn more about the PACT Act — and apply,
anytime — by visiting VA.gov/PACT or calling 1-800-MY-VA-411.
So, join the nearly 190,000 Vets and survivors who’ve already applied
for their PACT Act-related care and benefits.
Listen, whenever someone signs up to serve our country in the
military, our nation makes them a promise. If you fight for us, we’ll fight
for you. If you take care of us, we’ll take care of you. If you serve us,
we’ll serve you when you come home. Our nation as a whole makes
that promise, but it’s our mission here in Delaware and across the
country to keep that promise to all Veterans, their families, caregivers
and survivors.
The PACT Act will help us keep that promise. President Biden is
leading the way to keep that promise. And we will not rest until every
Veteran and survivor knows about this new law, understands what it
means for them, and gets the care and benefits they’ve earned. That’s
what our country owes you. That is what we will deliver.
With that, it’s my privilege to introduce someone who doesn’t really
need a lot of introduction in these parts. Senator Carper’s the last
serving Vietnam Veteran in the US Senate. And he’s given more than
40 years of devoted service and strong leadership improving Veterans’
health care and services here in Delaware, and across the country.
Join me in welcoming a 23-year Veteran of the U.S. Navy and Naval
Reserve, Captain and Senator Tom Carper.

https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F240368&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
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Latest PACT Act News and Information
The PACT Act and Your VA Benefits The Department of Veterans Affairs has
established a web portal titled "The PACT Act and Your VA Benefits" which can help
answer your questions on what the PACT Act means for you or your loved ones.
You can also call the VA hotline at 1-800-698-2411 for assistance. The following are
key weblinks for PACT Act Information:
File for disability compensation with VA Form 21-526EZ
Apply for VA health care
HOME - Airborne Hazards and Open Burn Pit Registry (va.gov)
Camp Lejeune Water Contamination Health Issues | Veterans Affairs (va.gov)
KDVA Veterans Benefits Field Representatives (VBFR) Are Available to Assist
Veterans Understand PACT Act/File Claims KDVA VBFRs are available to assist
veterans and families of veterans covered under the PACT Act. This include
veterans and family members who were initially denied claims related to the PACT
Act in the past. VBFRs can assist in providing information and filing claims AT NO
COST to the veteran or famiy member. VBFRs can also brief or educate Veterans
Service Organizations (VSO) on the latest information and presumptives under the
PACT ACT. Veterans (or family members) and VSOs can contact Mr. Stephen
Burford at (270) 576-3534 or Stephen.Buford@ky.gov or go to KDVA Benefits
Representative portal for a VBFR in your area at Your Benefits Representative -
Kentucky Department of Veterans Affairs
Key KDVA Benefits services weblinks:
Veterans Benefits - Kentucky Department of Veterans Affairs
Your Benefits Representative - Kentucky Department of Veterans Affairs
Initial Appointment Checklist - Kentucky Department of Veterans Affairs
About VA Form 21-22 | Veterans Affairs

https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F240369&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F24036A&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F24036B&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F24036C&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F24036D&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F24036E&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F24036D&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=2
https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F24036F&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F240370&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1


3/9/23, 2:47 PM https://ui.benchmarkemail.com/Emails/Print?email_id=22971152&client_id=1412156

https://ui.benchmarkemail.com/Emails/Print?email_id=22971152&client_id=1412156 8/23



3/9/23, 2:47 PM https://ui.benchmarkemail.com/Emails/Print?email_id=22971152&client_id=1412156

https://ui.benchmarkemail.com/Emails/Print?email_id=22971152&client_id=1412156 9/23

KDVA PACT Act News

New KDVA Staff Members
Laura Brown, Budget Specialist
Silas Session, Executive Director Office of Kentucky Veteran Services
William Nelson, Director of State Programs
James Hensley, Public Information Officer

What's New at KDVA?

On 9 December, KDVA Appeals Mgr. Johnny Allen, VBFR II’s Michelle Rustin and
Lisa Pittman provided VSO Training to National Association for Black Veterans
service officers in Louisville, Ky. During this training the members of the KDVA
Benefits Division provided information on the PACT Act and Compensation
Disability Appeals.
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Nearly 12,000 Wreaths were laid at veterans' graves at the
five Kentucky Veterans Cemeteries.

Kelly Baumer places a wreath on her father’s grave, Gary Pickett. Mr. Pickett was in the
U.S. Navy from 1960-1963. Mr. Pickett is laid to rest with his wife Judy Pickett. (Photo by
Robert Miller, Kentucky Veterans Cemetery North manager)
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Year in Review 2022
AGENCY ACCOMPLISHMENTS FOR FY22
- KDVA received the Citation of Appreciation from Kentucky’s House of Representatives.
- Veterans Program Trust Fund (VPTF) granted a total of $556,027 to 25 grantees.
- Homeless Veterans Trust Fund granted a total of $157,812.66 to 417 grantees.
- Veterans Cemeteries performed 1691 internments during FY22.
- The Benefits Division generated over $428.16 million dollars in entitlements and
pensions for Kentucky veterans, widows, and dependents for FY22.
- KDVA’s Veterans Center maintaining CMS Five-Star Ratings during FY22.
- Held the groundbreaking ceremony for the future site of the Bowling Green Veterans
Center on Nov. 2.

These are just some of the events KDVA has
hosted or been a part of to support our veterans
across the Commonwealth of Kentucky in 2022.

Commissioner Allen, with Secretary of Veterans Affairs, Denis McDonough and
Thomas Palladino, President of the NASDVA, after receiving the Pillars of
Excellence Award on behalf of Tamara Stewart and the Radcliff Veterans Center
Songwriting Program in February 2022.
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KDVA's Kentucky Women Veterans Conference, Veteran Community Panel,
June 3, 2022.

Lt. Governor Coleman (far left), Al Duncan (middle), KDVA director of state
cemeteries, and Commissioner Whitney Allen (far right), KDVA, unveil the Gold
Star Monument at Kentucky Veterans Cemetery North April 2022.
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Run, Walk and Stroll 5K, A Race to End Veterans Homelessness, Oct. 22, 2022.



3/9/23, 2:47 PM https://ui.benchmarkemail.com/Emails/Print?email_id=22971152&client_id=1412156

https://ui.benchmarkemail.com/Emails/Print?email_id=22971152&client_id=1412156 14/23



3/9/23, 2:47 PM https://ui.benchmarkemail.com/Emails/Print?email_id=22971152&client_id=1412156

https://ui.benchmarkemail.com/Emails/Print?email_id=22971152&client_id=1412156 15/23

Patriot's Day at the 9/11 memorial at the Kentucky State Veterans Cemetery
Central, Sept. 11, 2022.

KDVA State Conference Aug. 22, 2022.
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Commissioner Whitney Allen, KDVA, participated as an escort in the September
Honor Flight Louisville Chapter trip to visit respective veterans memorials in
Washington D.C., Sep. 7, 2022.

The Groundbreaking Ceremony for the future site of the Bowling Green Veterans
Center was held November 2, 2022. Expected to open in 2024.
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Tamara Stewart met with veterans prior to the "Lest We Forget" concert Nov. 12,
2022, in Elizabethtown, KY. This was just one of several events KDVA was a part
of for Veterans Day celebrations. (Photo courtesy of Sue Popplewell)



3/9/23, 2:47 PM https://ui.benchmarkemail.com/Emails/Print?email_id=22971152&client_id=1412156

https://ui.benchmarkemail.com/Emails/Print?email_id=22971152&client_id=1412156 18/23



3/9/23, 2:47 PM https://ui.benchmarkemail.com/Emails/Print?email_id=22971152&client_id=1412156

https://ui.benchmarkemail.com/Emails/Print?email_id=22971152&client_id=1412156 19/23

KDVA staff bring donated warm weather clothes to House
of Hope in Louisville, KY

The Winter Woods Spectacular Veterans Appreciation Night, Dec. 16, 2022.
KDVA received several hundred articles of clothing as donations for homeless
veterans.

Recent KDVA Outreach Events
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Hundreds of articles of clothing were donated for homeless veterans during the Winter
Woods Spectacular Veterans Appreciation Night in Louisville, KY, Dec. 16, 2022. The night
was just one day out of the event which spanned Nov. 25, 2022 to Jan. 1, 2023.

KDVA and Louisville Metro
Government hosted Veterans
Appreciation Night
On Dec. 16, 2022, several hundred articles
of clothing were donated at the Winter
Woods Spectacular Event. This was just
the Veterans Appreciation night and there
were several hundreds more donated from
Nov. 25, 2022 to Jan. 1, 2023. All the
donated clothing will go to aid homeless
veterans.

Useful VA Links
- VA Housing Assistance Page - Information about home loans, eligibility, interest
rates reductions and other related topics: https://www.va.gov/housing-assistance/

https://clt1412156.benchmarkurl.com/c/l?u=F240371&e=15E8310&c=158C3C&t=1&l=76980EF5&email=z%2B89vlyGRZSeWpYzuCYK8g%3D%3D&seq=1
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Flood Relief
Have you been affected by flooding in

Eastern Kentucky? The Governor's Office
has prepared a list of resources designed

to help you make it through this challenging
time.

Click here for more information:
https://governor.ky.gov/disaster-

response/flood-resources

- National Center for PTSD - Provides information and resources to veterans, care
providers and organizations relating PTSD: https://www.ptsd.va.gov/
- Covid-19 Vaccine Updates - Latest updates on Covid-19 guidance and
vaccinations: https://www.va.gov/health-care/covid-19-vaccine/
- VA Lisfe Insurance (VALife) - https://www.benefits.va.gov/insurance/valife.asp
- Veterans Readiness and Employment (VR&E) - job training, education,
employment coaching, etc.: https://www.benefits.va.gov/vocrehab/index.asp

Upcoming Veterans Dates and Events
Regular Session convenes for the General Assembly (Jan 3)
Joint Executive Committee of Veteran Organizations Meeting (Jan 4)
National Law Enforcement Appreciation Day (Jan 9)
Martin Luther King Jr. Day (Jan 17)
National CRNA Week (Jan 22)

Resources for Veterans
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Commissioner's Corner

Commissioner's Corner
Team,
With the closing of 2022, we look back at a year of hard work the staff here at
KDVA have performed including a successful state commanders’ conference,
multiple veteran outreach/engagement events, Bowling Green Veterans Center
groundbreaking ceremony and helping veterans received their hard-earned
benefits and entitlements. Now we look to 2023 as another year to assist
veterans and their families. We aim to have more events available to veterans to
include training sessions, job fairs for employment opportunities, collect
donations for homeless veterans, and have some things to give veterans a
chance to have some fun.
I hope everyone had a great holiday break and a safe start to the New Year.
Let’s get to work.
Commisioner Whitney Allen
Kentucky Department of Veteran Affairs
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